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From: "Cunningham, Theresa A." <Theresa.Cunningham@ci.minneapolis.mn.us>
To: <LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Date: 11/6/2010 10:17 AM

Subject: Superamerica License Number: 20100004256

Attachments: Cunningham, Theresa A..vcf

I am writing in response to your notification of license application for
the referenced business. | would like to lodge a formal complaint
regarding the amount of litter that is discarded in my neighborhood due
to the location of this business. | live at 966 Aurora Ave. (around the
corner from this business) and litter blows from that corner all up and
down and along University and up and down all the adjacent streets
including Aurora, Chatsworth, Fuller. | have asked Superamerica's
employees to pick up the trash; however, they will only pick up trash in
front of their business when it is clear that their customers are

littering. How can we resolve this problem? This is a huge problem in
my neighborhood. Trash and litter is everywhere. There are no trash
receptacles along the street or at bus stops. When there were trash
bins they were never emptied and litter always overflowed from the
receptacles. Get out of our neighborhood or clean up after your
customers.

Theresa Cunningham | Senior Project Coordinator | City of
Minneapolis | CPED

Office: 612.673.5237 | Fax: 612.673.5248 | Email:
theresa.cunningham@ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Mailing: 105 South 5th Avenue, Suite 200 | Minneapolis, MN 55401



November 8, 2010

Department of Safety & Inspections
Attn: Christine A. Rozek

DSI Deputy Director

373 Jackson Street Suite 220

St, Paul, MN 55101-1806

RE: License Number: 2010004256
Dear Ms. Rozek:

Concerning the above license number, we aren’t against new ownership, but we would
like to see some additional License Conditions. They are as follows:

Continue to close from 10:00 P.M. to 6:00 A.M. daily
Place signs in parking lot prohibiting loud stereos & radios
Shovel sidewalks & crosswalks after snow falls & snow plowing

No gangs, large groups, drug dealers, johns & prostitutes congregating in and
around parking lot or building.

Call police as necessary.(At one time we were told clerks were told not to call
police unless absolutely necessary).

Thank you for the above considerations in this matter.

Sincerely,
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Edouarda Opatrny & Jean Opatrny
962 Sherburne Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55104



